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Office.

A: Property Register
This register describes the land and estate comprised in the title.
HAMPSHIRE : EAST HAMPSHIRE

1 (02.05.1991) The Freehold land shown edged with red on the plan of the
above Title filed at the Registry and being Land lying to the north of
Longmoor Road, Liphook.

2 The land has the benefit of the following rights granted by a
Conveyance of the land in this title and other land dated 5 April 1991
made between (1) David Keet (Vendor) and (2) Spread Trustee Company
Limited and Steven David Parrott (Purchasers):-

"1.  A right of way at all times and for all purposes over the access
road shown on Plan A coloured brown in common with the Vendor and his
successors in title.

.......................................................................

..

PROVIDED THAT  there is reserved to the Vendor the right upon one
month's prior written notice to the Purchaser to vary the route of the
accessway shown coloured brown on Plan A between the Longmoor Road and
the northern boundary of the Land shown coloured blue and brown on the
Plan A ('the Retained Land') in any manner whatsoever  PROVIDED THAT
there should be no interruption of the existing route until the new
accessway shall have been constructed to at least the same standard as
the present accessway and all fencing has been replaced together with
the gate and gate posts at the expense of the Vendor.

2.  The right on giving one month's previous written notice to the
Vendor or his successors in title to dig up and excavate such part of
the strip of land 13 feet wide shown coloured brown on Plan ('the Brown
Land') as may be necessary for the purposes of laying new services or
connecting to any existing services laid in the Brown Land the
Purchaser causing no unnecessary damage to the Brown Land in the
exercise of this right and making good as soon as possible any damage
actually caused.

3.  The right to the free and uninterrupted passage and running of
water soil gas and electricity from and to the Land and any buildings
which for the time being are on the Land or may be erected on the Land
through the sewers drains watercourses cables pipes and wires which are
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A: Property Register continued
now or which may at any time during the period of eighty years from the
date of the transfer of the Land (which shall be the perpetuity period
applicable to this agreement) be laid in under or passing through the
Brown Land with the right for the Purchaser and his successors in title
to enter the Brown Land for the purpose of repairing cleaning
maintaining or renewing the sewers drains watercourses cables pipes and
wires doing as little damage as possible to the Brown Land and making
good any damage occasioned in the exercise of this right."

NOTE: The brown land referred to is tinted brown on the title plan.
The retained land referred to is tinted yellow on the title plan

3 The land has the benefit of the rights granted by but is subject to the
rights reserved by a Transfer of the land in this title and other land
dated 14 January 1993 made between (1) Spread Trustee Company Limited
and Steven David Parrott and (2) Forecourt Investments Limited.

NOTE 1: The lands tinted yellow and tinted brown referred to are
reproduced on the title plan

NOTE 2: Copy Transfer filed under HP458384.

4 The Transfer dated 14 January 1993 referred to above contains a
provision as to light or air.

5 The land has the benefit of the following rights reserved by the
Transfer dated 14 January 1993 referred to in the Charges Register:-

"There are excepted and reserved out of the Property for the benefit of
the Retained Land the rights set out in the Second Schedule hereto.

                             SECOND SCHEDULE

                             Rights Reserved

Rights to be excepted and reserved for the benefit of the Transferor
and persons claiming through or under it the owners and occupiers from
time to time of the Retained Land and all persons authorised by the
Transferor or any of them from time to time (in common with the
Transferee and all persons having the similar rights) notwithstanding
the use to which the Retained Land may be put

1.  The right of uninterrupted passage and running of water and soil
electricity telephone and gas and other services from or to the
Retained Land and any buildings or other structures now or within 80
years from the date hereof (which shall be the perpetuity period
applicable) erected thereon through or along the sewers drains water
pipes channels electric cables gas pipes and ducts or anything used in
connection therewith now (or within the period of 80 years herefrom) in
or under the Property and to make a connection with or lay and renew
such sewers drains water pipes channels electric cables gas pipes and
ducts or any of them or anything used in connection therewith for the
purpose of exercising the said right and also the right to enter upon
the Property at reasonable times and on reasonable notice for the
purpose of making such connections as aforesaid laying inspecting
repairing or renewing such sewers drains water pipes channels electric
cables gas pipes and ducts or anything used in connection therewith
subject to any damage occasioned thereby to the Property being made
good by the persons entering as soon as is reasonably practicable to
the reasonable satisfaction of the Transferee and subject to as little
inconvenience and disturbance as practicable being caused.

PROVIDED THAT:

1.  The right of uninterrupted passage and running of water and soil
electricity telephone and gas and other services shall not be exercised
in a manner which is in excess of the capacity which any sewers drains
water pipes channels electric cables gas pipes and ducts were designed
to bear.

2.  The right to enter upon the Property for the purposes aforesaid
(other than for inspection and routine maintenance and cleansing) is
subject to the conditions that.
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A: Property Register continued
2.1  Before exercising any such right the Transferor shall give not
less than 28 days written notice beforehand specifying the purpose of
which entry is required accompanied by drawings specifications and
other written details of the work (whatever its nature) proposed to be
carried out and the method of undertaking the work which the Transferor
requires to execute on the Property and such other information as the
Transferee may reasonably require.

2.2  The work required by the Transfer to be done on the Property shall
require the approval in writing of the Transferee beforehand (such
approval not be unreasonably withheld or delayed).

2.3  In exercising such right the Transferor shall execute all work at
its own expense in a good and workmanlike manner with good and suitable
materials complying with good building practice and in accordance with
drawings specifications and other information submitted to and approved
by the Transferee and in accordance with any requisite consents and the
requirements of competent authorities.

2.4  So far as practicable the Transferor shall avoid carrying out any
work in or under those parts of the Property which are built upon.

2.5  In carrying out work of making connections with or laying sewers
drains water pipes channels electric cables gas pipes or ducts the
Transferor shall act with due dilligence and shall keep the Transferee
fully indemnified against all claims demands proceedings damages
liabilities costs and expenses whatsoever sustained as a result of or
incidental to the exercise or purported exercise of such right of
entry; and

2.6  The Transferor shall be responsible for the Transferee's
reasonable and proper costs in approving the work in accordance with
paragraph 2.2.

2.7 A right of way at all times and for all purposes over the Access
Roads provided that:

(1)  The Transferee shall be entitled within the perpetuity period
(which shall be the period of 80 years commencing on the date hereof)
to vary the course of the Access Roads so often as may be required and

(2)  The Transferee shall be able temporarily to divert and partially
close the Access Roads for the purpose of carrying out maintenance,
renewal, replacement and cleansing works and operations and the
development of re-development of the Property.

(3)  The Transferor shall comply with such reasonable regulations as
the Transferee may make from time to time for the purpose of regulating
traffic on the Access Roads and for all other reasonable purposes."

NOTE: The Access Roads referred to are those which form the Southern
Boundary of the Northern most plot in this title and the Northern
boundary of the Southern most plot in this title.

6 The land tinted pink on the title plan has the benefit of the following
rights granted by but is subject to the following rights reserved by
the Transfer dated 11 May 1993 referred to in the Charges Register:-

"THE Property is transferred with the benefit of the rights more
particularly specified in the Second Schedule

                           THE SECOND SCHEDULE
                           The rights granted

The Transferor hereby grants to the Transferee for the benefit of the
Property and each and every part thereof the following rights for the
Transferee and their successors in title and all persons from time to
time entitled to the Property or any part thereof

1.  The right of uninterrupted passage and running of water and soil
electricity telephone and gas and other services from or to the
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A: Property Register continued
Property and any buildings or other structures now or within Eighty
years from the date hereof (which shall be the perpetuity period
applicable) erected thereon through or along the sewers drains water
pipes channels electric cables gas pipes and ducts or anything used in
connection therewith now (or within the period of Eighty years
herefrom) in or under the Retained Land and to make a connection with
or lay and renew such sewers drains water pipes channels electric
cables gas pipes and ducts or any of them or anything used in
connection therewith for the purpose of exercising the said right and
also the right to enter upon the Retained Land at reasonable times and
on reasonable notice (save in an emergency when no notice shall be
necessary) for the purpose of making such connection as aforesaid
laying inspecting repairing or renewing such sewers drains water pipes
channels electric cables gas pipes and ducts or anything used in
connection therewith subject to any damage occasioned thereby to the
Retained Land being made good by the persons entering as soon as it is
reasonably practicable to the reasonable satisfaction of the Transferor
and subject to as little inconvenience and disturbance as practicable
being caused

PROVIDED THAT:

(1) the right of uninterrupted passage and running of water and soil
electricity telephone and gas and other services shall not be exercised
in a manner which is in excess of the capacity which any sewers drains
water pipes channels electric cables gas pipes and ducts were designed
to bear

(2) the right to enter upon the Retained Land for the purposes
aforesaid (other than for inspection and routine maintenance and
cleansing and save in an emergency) is subject to the conditions that:

(i)   before exercising any such right the Transferee shall give not
less than Twenty eight days' written notice beforehand specifying the
purpose for which entry is required accompanied by drawings
specifications and other written details of the work (whatever its
nature) proposed to be carried out and the method of undertaking the
work which the Transferee required to execute on the Retained Land and
such other information as the Transferor may reasonably require

(ii)  the work required by the Transferee to be done on the Retained
Land shall require the approval in writing of the Transferor beforehand
(such approval not to be unreasonably withheld or delayed)

(iii) in exercising such right the Transferee shall execute all work at
its own expense in a good and workmanlike manner with good and suitable
materials complying with good building practice and in accordance with
drawings specifications and other information submitted to and approved
by the Vendor and in accordance with any requisite consents and the
requirements of competent authorities

(iv)  so far as practicable the Transferee shall avoid carrying out any
work in or under those parts of the Retained Land which are built upon

(v)   in carrying out work of making connections with or laying sewers
drains water pipes channels electric cables gas pipes or ducts the
Transferee shall act with due diligence and shall keep the Transferor
fully indemnified against all claims demands proceedings damages
liabilities costs and expenses whatsoever sustained as a result of or
incidental to the exercise or purported exercise of such right of entry
and

(iv)  the Transferee shall be responsible for the Transferor's
reasonable and proper costs in approving the work in according with
paragraph (ii)

                           THE THIRD SCHEDULE
                           The Rights Reserved

There are excepted and reserved out of this Transfer for the benefit of
the Retained Land and each and every part thereof the rights for the
Transferor and their successors in title and all persons from time to
time entitled to the Retained Land
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A: Property Register continued
1.  The right of uninterrupted passage and running of water and soil
electricity telephone and gas and other services from or to the
Retained Land and any buildings or other structure now or within Eighty
years from the date hereof (which shall be the perpetuity period
applicable) erected thereon through or along the sewers drains water
pipes channels electric cables gas pipes and ducts or anything used in
connection therewith now (or within the period of Eighty years
herefrom) in or under the Property and to make a connection with or lay
and renew such sewers drains water pipes channels electric cables gas
pipes and ducts or any of them or anything used in connection therewith
for the purpose of exercising the said right and also the right to
enter upon the Property at reasonable times and on reasonable notice
for the purpose of making such connections as aforesaid laying
inspecting repairing or renewing such sewers drains water pipes
channels electric cables gas pipes and ducts or anything used in
connection therewith subject to any damage occasioned thereby to the
Property being made good by the persons entering as soon as is
reasonably practicable to the reasonable satisfaction of the Purchaser
and subject to as little inconvenience and disturbance as practicable
being caused

PROVIDED THAT:

(1) the right of uninterrupted passage and running of water and soil
electricity telephone and gas and other services shall not be exercised
in a manner which is in excess of the capacity which any sewers drains
water pipes channels electric cables gas pipes and ducts were designed
to bear

(2) the right to enter upon the Property for the purposes aforesaid
(other than for inspection and routine maintenance and cleansing) is
subject to the conditions that:

(i)   before the exercising of any such right the Transferor shall not
give less than Twenty eight days' written notice beforehand specifying
the purpose for which entry is required accompanied by drawings
specifications and other written details of the work (whatever its
nature) proposed to be carried out and the method of undertaking the
work which the Transferor requires to execute on the Property and such
other information as the Purchaser may reasonably require

(ii)  the work required by the Transferor to be done on the Property
shall require the approval in writing of the Transferee beforehand
(such approval not to be unreasonably withheld or delayed)

(iii) in exercising such right the Transferor shall execute all work at
its own expense in a good and workmanlike manner with good and suitable
materials complying with good building practice and in accordance with
drawings specifications and other information submitted to and approved
by the Transferee and in accordance with any requisite consents and the
requirements of the competent authorities

(iv)  so far as practicable the Transferor shall avoid carrying out any
work in or under those parts of the Property which are built upon

(v)   in carrying out work of making concections with or laying sewers
drains water pipes channels electric cables gas pipes or ducts the
Transferor shall act with due diligence and shall keep the Transferee
fully indemnified against all claims demands proceedings damages
liabilities costs and expenses whatsoever sustained as a result of or
incidental to the exercise or purported exercise of such right of entry
and

(iv)  the Transferor shall be responsible for the Transferee's
reasonable and proper costs in approving the work in accordance with
paragraph (ii)."

NOTE: The Retained Land referred to is edged blue on the title plan in
so far as it does not include the land now in this title. The Property
referred to includes the land tinted pink on the title plan.

7 The Transfer dated 11 May 1993 referred to above contains the following

Title number HP507310

5 of 9



A: Property Register continued
provision:-

"IT IS HEREBY AGREED AND DECLARED by the Transferor and the Transferee
as follows:-

Subject as mentioned in the Second and Third Schedules hereto the costs
of maintaining repairing replacing renewing cleaning or inspecting the
pipes wires sewers drains or cables serving the Property the Retained
Land and the Adjoining Land ("the Shared Facilities") shall be borne by
the parties in the proportions of 25% as to the Transferor and 75% as
to the Transferee (after any third party benefitting from the Shared
Facilities who is due to contribute has contributed a fair and
reasonable share of such costs) and in the event of any dispute arising
as to the amount of the costs or the proportions payable shall be
determined by an independent surveyor appointed by the President for
the time being of the Royal Institution of Chartered Surveyors who
shall act as an expert and not as an arbitrator and whose fees shall be
paid as he shall direct or in default in the proportions aforesaid
PROVIDED THAT in the event that any works to the Shared Facilities are
made necessary or it is necessary to create new Shared Facilities or to
extend existing Shared Facilities for the purpose of accommodating any
development to be carried out on the Property the costs thereof shall
be borne wholly by the Transferee The costs of maintaining repairing
replacing renewing cleaning or inspecting the Access Roads shall be
borne by the parties in the proportions of 75% as to the Transferor and
25% as to the Transferee and in the case of dispute as to the amount of
the cost or the proportions payable shall be determined by an
independent surveyor appointed by the President for the time being of
the Royal Institute of Chartered Surveyors who shall act as an expert
and not as an arbitrator and whose fees shall be paid as he shall
direct or in default in the proportions aforsaid then PROVIDED THAT in
the event that any works to the Access Roads are made necessary for the
purpose of accommodating any development carried out on the Property
the costs thereof shall be borne wholly by the Transferee

There is not included any easement of right or air which could or might
interfere with or restrict the free use of the Retained Land for
building or any other purpose."

NOTE: The Access Roads referred to are those mentioned in the Transfer
dated 14 January 1993 secondly referred to above and the Adjoining Land
referred to is the land transferred by that Transfer.

8 A Transfer of the land tinted blue on the title plan dated 15 February
1995 made between (1) Spread Trustee Company Limited and Steven David
Parrott (Transferor) (2) Forecourt Investments Limited (First
Transferor) and (3) Forte (U.K.) Limited (Transferee) contains the
following provisions:-

"IT is hereby covenanted and declared by and between the parties hereto
that all the covenants provisions exceptions reservations and
stipulations contained in the First Transfer shall apply and have
effect as if the land edged red on the Plans had been comprised in the
First Transfer save that (and for the avoidance of doubt) the covenants
contained in the First Transfer and relating to the obligation to pay
maintenance contributions in respect of the Access Road and services
shall be construed as though they related to the First Property and the
Property comprised in this Transfer and shall not be construed as
separately attaching to the First Property and the Property.

5. THE First Transferor hereby confirms unto the Transferee the benefit
of the right granted by the First Transfer to the intent that the
benefit of such rights shall attach to the Property and each and every
part thereof."

NOTE 1: The First Transfer referred to is that dated 11 May 1993
referred to above

NOTE 2: The land edged red on the plans referred to is the land tinted
blue on the title plan.

9 By the Transfer dated 15 February 1995 referred to above the retained
land as described in the Transfer dated 11 May 1993 referred to above
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A: Property Register continued
was amended to include the land edged yellow on the title plan and
other land now forming part of the land in this title.

10 (07.12.1995) The land edged and numbered in green on the title plan has
been removed from this title and registered under the title number or
numbers shown in green on the said plan.

11 (16.10.2000) A new title plan based on the latest revision of the
Ordnance Survey Map has been prepared.

B: Proprietorship Register
This register specifies the class of title and identifies the owner. It contains
any entries that affect the right of disposal.

Title absolute
1 (08.07.2019) PROPRIETOR: JOGESH KANSAL of 10 Debdale Lane, Mansfield

Woodhouse, Mansfield NG19 9NR.

2 (08.07.2019) The price stated to have been paid on 27 June 2019 was
£26,000 exclusive of VAT.

3 (08.07.2019) A Transfer of the land in this title dated 27 June 2019
made between (1) Broadleaf Properties Limited and (2) Jogesh Kansal
contains transferee's covenants.

NOTE: Copy Transfer filed.

C: Charges Register
This register contains any charges and other matters that affect the land.
1 A Transfer of a parcel of land adjoining the southern boundary of the

northern most plot in this title and a parcel of land adjoining the
northern boundary of the southern most plot in this title dated 14
January 1993 made between (1) Forecourt Investments Limited
(Transferor) and (2) Shell UK Limited (Transferee) contains the
following covenants by the Transferor:-

"7.  The Transferor covenants with the Transferee so as to benefit the
Property and so as to bind the Retained Land into whosesoever hands the
same may come (but not so as to render the Transferor personally liable
in damages for any breach of a restrictive covenant after it shall have
parted with all interest in the Retained Land) to observe and perform
the stipulations set out in  part two of the Third Schedule hereto.

                             THIRD SCHEDULE

                                Part Two

1.  Not to use or permit or suffer the Retained Land or any part
thereof to be used for the sale storage, distribution or dealing in any
way whatsoever of any motor spirit or diesel fuel or other petroleum
products of any kind whatsoever nor for a car wash facility or for the
sale of anti-freeze or car care products."

2 The land is subject to the following rights granted by the Transfer
dated 14 January 1993 referred to above:-

"The Property is transferred together with as appurtenant to the
Property the rights set out in the First Schedule hereto.

                             FIRST SCHEDULE

                           The Rights Granted

Right to be granted for the benefit of the Transferee and persons
claiming through or under it the owners and occupiers from time to time
of the Property and all persons authorised by the Transferee or any of
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C: Charges Register continued
them from time to time (in common with the Transferor and all persons
having the similar right) nothwithstanding the use to which the
Property may be put.

1.  The right of uninterrupted passage and running of water and soil
electricity telephone and gas and other services from or to the
Property and any buildings or other structures now or within 80 years
from the date hereof (which shall be the perpetuity period applicable)
erected thereon through or along the sewers drains water pipes channels
electric cables gas pipes and ducts or anything used in connection
therewith now (or within the period of 80 years herefrom) in or under
the Retained Land and to make a connection with or lay and renew such
sewers drains water pipes channels electric cables gas pipes and ducts
or any of them or anything used in connection therewith for the purpose
of exercising the said right and also the right to enter upon the
Retained Land at reasonable times and on reasonable notice for the
purpose of making such connections as aforesaid laying inspecting
repairing or renewing such sewers drains water pipes channels electric
cables gas pipes and ducts or anything used in connection therewith
subject to any damage occasioned thereby to the Retained Land being
made good by the persons entering as soon as is reasonably practicable
to the reasonable satisfaction of the Transferor and subject to as
little inconvenience and disturbance as practicable being caused.

PROVIDED THAT:

1.  The right of uninterrupted passage and running of water and soil
electricity telephone and gas and other services shall not be exercised
in a manner which is in excess of the capacity which any sewers drains
water pipes channels electric cables gas pipes and ducts were designed
to bear.

2.  The right to enter upon the Retained Land for the purposes
aforesaid (other than for inspection and routine maintenance and
cleansing) is subject to the conditions that:

2.1  Before exercising any such right the Transferee shall give not
less than 28 days written notice beforehand specifying the purpose for
which entry is required accompanied by drawings specifications and
other written details of the work (whatever its nature) proposed to be
carried out and the method of undertaking the work which the Transferee
requires to execute on the Retained Land and such other information as
the Transferor may reasonably require.

2.2  The work required by the transferee to be done on the Retained
Land shall require the approval in writing of the Transferor beforehand
(such approval not to be unreasonably withheld or delayed).

2.3  In exercising such right the Transferee shall execute all work at
its own expense in a good and workmanlike manner with good and suitable
materials complying with good building practice and in accordance with
drawings specifications and other information submitted to and approved
by the Transferor and in accordance with any requisite consents and the
requirements of competent authorities.

2.4  So far as practicable the Transferee shall avoid carrying out any
work in or under those parts of the Retained Land which are built upon.

2.5  In carrying out work of making connections with or laying sewers
drains water pipes channels electric cables gas pipes or ducts the
Transferee shall act with due diligence and shall keep the Transferor
fully indemnified against all claims demands proceedings damages
liabilities costs and expenses whatsoever sutained as a result of or
incidental to the exercise of purported exercise of such right of
entry; and

2.6  The Transferee shall be responsible for the Transferor's
reasonable and proper costs in approving the work in accordance with
paragraph 2.2.

2.  The right to enter the Retained Land for the purpose of obtaining
access to the land tinted respectively yellow and brown on the filed
plan of title number HP425142 and the land as at 21st December 1992 in
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C: Charges Register continued
title number HP425142 other than the Retained Land and exercising the
rights for the benefit of (inter alia) the Property referred to or to
be referred to in the property register of the said title number
HP425142."

NOTE: The retained land referred to includes the land in this title.
The lands tinted yellow and tinted brown referred to are reproduced on
the title plan.

3 A Transfer which included the land tinted pink on the title plan dated
11 May 1993 made between (1) Forecourt Investments Limited (Transferor)
and (2) Forte (UK) Limited (Transferee) contains the following
covenants:-

"THE Transferee covenants with the Transferor so as to benefit the
Retained Land and each and every part thereof and so as to bind the
Property and each and every part thereof into whosoever hands the same
may come to observe and perform the restrictive covenants set out in
the Fifth Schedule hereto

                           THE FIFTH SCHEDULE
                 (The Transferee's Restrictive Covenant)

Not to use or permit or suffer the Property or any part thereof to be
used for the sale storage distribution or dealing in any way whatsoever
of any motor spirit or diesel fuel or other petroleum products of any
kind whatsoever nor for a car wash facility or for the sale of anti-
freeze or car care products nor for a travel lodge motel hotel guest
house or other establishment providing overnight accommodation."

End of register
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